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In the coming weeks, and continuing into the 
middle to July, various committees comprised 
of delegates previously elected to the 2016 

NPMHU National Convention have been and 
will be meeting at NPMHU Headquarters in 
Washington, DC.  These committees have been 
meeting to certify and issue credentials for all 
of the delegates attending the Convention, to 
adopt rules and procedures for the selection of 
this year’s Election Committee, and to issue 
recommendations on constitutional amendments, 
legislative and political activities, and resolutions 
that will be debated and adopted during the 
upcoming Convention.  As previously reported, 
this year’s NPMHU Convention is scheduled to 
take place in Chicago, Illinois during the week of 
August 22.

Already, in May 2016, members of the 
Credentials Committee met to review all delegate 
election protests, and to certify the official list of 
delegates and to issue official credentials to all 
of those delegates.  In addition, the Credentials 
Committee has ongoing responsibilities for 
monitoring and adopting changes in the certified 
delegates, so members of that Committee will 
remain in constant communication during the 
several weeks and months prior to meeting again 
in Chicago.

The Convention Election Committee will be 
the next committee to hold its initial meetings, 
with the goal of implementing procedures and 
drafting rules necessary to conduct the first phase 
of the elections that will be held at this year’s 
Convention.  This committee also has ongoing 
tasks to perform during the weeks leading up 
to the Convention, so its members will have 
to reconvene in Chicago prior to the actual 
Convention on August 22.

Meanwhile, the Constitution Committee 
is scheduled to meet during the last week of 
June. That committee will review what are 
expected to be hundreds of proposals that are 
timely submitted from an array of members, 
shop stewards, officers, and Local Unions. Each 
and every one of these proposals will be fully 
analyzed and debated by the members of the 
Committee, whose recommendations then will 
be finalized for presentation, further debate, and 
potential adoption by the delegates attending 
the Convention.  With limited exceptions, the 
Convention held every four years is the only 
time that amendments to the NPMHU National 
Constitution and the Uniform Local Union 
Constitution may be proposed, or could be made, 
so the adoption of amendments at the Convention 
is an important part of the NPMHU’s governance.

Finally, the first two weeks in July will see 
meetings of both the Legislative & Political 
Committee and the Resolutions Committee.  
Once again, each and every proposal submitted 

from around the country will be reviewed and 
analyzed for possible recommendation to the 
delegates attending this year’s Convention. With 
many important legislative and political issues on 
the national agenda this year, and with the U.S. 
Presidential and Congressional elections set for 
November 8, 2016, the debate at the Convention 
is likely to be both lively and informative.

Final written reports from each of these 
committees will be distributed, upon registration, 
to the delegates attending the NPMHU 
Convention in Chicago.  As noted, the opening 
day of the Convention is set for August 22, 2016, 
and the closing date is set for August 27, so this 
year’s Convention is certain to become another 
important component of NPMHU history.

Please remember: if you want to submit possible 
amendments to the NPMHU constitutions or 
resolutions worthy of adoption by the delegates 
at this year’s Convention, please be certain to 
submit your proposals, in writing, on or before 
the deadline of June 23, 2016.

Please Post!! June 2016

CONVENTION COMMITTEES 
MEETING AT NATIONAL 

HEADQUARTERS

NPMHU-USPS 
BARGAINING EXTENDED

As previously reported, the deadline for 
negotiations between the NPMHU and the Postal 
Service over the terms of the 2016 National 

Agreement has been extended. The parties are awaiting 
issuance of the pending arbitration award involving 
another postal union, and will be meeting to try to reach 
final agreement on all open issues.

It likely will take several months to complete 
the bargaining process. To the extent possible, the 
National Office will keep all mail handlers informed 
of developments through the various modes of 
NPMHU communications, including monthly bulletins 
and Contract Updates. Should a tentative settlement 
agreement be reached, it will be subject to ratification 
by the entire membership of the NPMHU.

Standing (l-r): Joyce Weber (318), Troy Davis (312), Alex Cervantes (320), Dan Riemann (324), Joyce Miskell (309), Wilfredo Delgado (300), Ed Flagg (321)
Seated (l-r): Roxie Olds Pride (311), Pervous Badilishamwalimu (310), Paul Hogrogian (Ntl President), John (J.R.) Macon (329)

APPLICATIONS BEING ACCEPTED FOR POSITIONS  
IN THE CONTRACT ADMINISTRATION DEPARTMENT

The NPMHU may be looking to add full-time representatives to its Contract Administration Department (CAD) in 
its Washington, DC office during the coming months and years. To ensure that there are qualified and available 
applicants to choose from to fill any positions, the NPMHU is asking any interested Union representatives or 

members to send in a “statement of interest” to the National Office. Applicants must be willing to relocate to the 
Washington, DC area.  Any statement of interest should include a listing of qualifications, a description of experience 
in contractual matters, positions held within the Union, any special projects or duties assigned to, training programs 
attended, education/degrees, and any other pertinent information. This can be in the form of a simple letter 
describing such qualifications, or as formal as a resume. All correspondence should be sent to:

Thomas J. Branch, Manager
NPMHU Contract Administration Department
1101 Connecticut Avenue, NW, Suite 500
Washington, DC 20036

All submissions will be retained here in the National Office, and will be referred to as job openings occur during 
the next few years. It will be important, therefore, to include your current mailing address, an e-mail address (if 
available), a telephone number, and any other contact information that you may wish to provide. In addition, the 
National Office will ensure that all submissions remain confidential.
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